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Dear Parents and Carers
Welcome to the Summer Term!

As we enter the business end of the academic year, with the start of the public exams only a few weeks away and the
internal exams starting after half term, can | please remind you that there is a wide raaggioé on the school

website aimed at parentsHaving a quiet space where students can work and revise is vital. Please do take a few
minutes to look at the powerpoint slidesd other information providedhttp://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/KTS
Parentguideto-exams).

Our year 10 students were given some outstanding advice regarding revisiondhvo® @A & A 2 séssiordbver] SR Q
the last two daysThese sessions tiabeen brought forward to ensure the best possible preparation for the

upcoming GCSE Science and internal exaimsFoot presented a wide range of ideas for revision as well as giving all
students an excellent revision booklet. If you bavchild in year 10, please do ask them to share with you what they
found useful and have a look at the booklet yourselves as it really is a terrific document.

Child sexual exploitatiofCSE) was tackled in a hard hitting presentation to year 9 studenisiesday when a
GKSFGONB 3INRdzL) LINBaSyGSR W/ KStasShrQa OK2A0SQ Fa I LI &d
our visiting theatre company. There was an opportunig the end for some question3his was a really good session
and the feedback from the students was very positive indeed.

We are holding ou¥ear 7P NB yY@érin@next Tuesday, 2’6Apri|. | am aware that some parents have had difficulty
in arranging meetings with all the staff they would like to see. May lagjee for this. | will be around on the evening
and would welcome the opportunity to hear how things are going.

| wrote to you on a previous parental bulletin about the use of email as a means of communicating to staff, explaining
that staff cannot respond immediately to emails and it ntake up to 48hrs for a response. However, there have

been many occasions recently of parents emailing or ringing to leave a message at reception to excuse their son or
daughter from their PE lesson that day. We cannot guarantee this message will bedeaed/read by the PE

department in sufficient time for it to be acted upon. Can | therefore remind you of the procedures for the PE
department which are explained on our website:

GLYy2dz2NASE YR YSRAOIET O2yRAGAZ2Y A
91 Pupils must bring a written note to thesson For longer term or ongoing medical conditions, pupils
should provide a medical note
1 Pupils are expected to bring their full PE kit for all lessons, even if they are not participating due to an
injury. This will ensure they are still able to engagthe learning of the lesson through activities such as
coaching, leading, officiating and evaluating work
1 Pupils will not be excused from PE for the following reasons: illness*, period, fasting, asthma.

*lliness if pupils are well enough to attend schathen the expectation from the scho that they are well
Sy2dzZak G2 GNB Fff 2F GKSANIfSaazyas AyOfdRAy3 t9¢
Kind Regards,

Tim Litchfield
Headteacher


http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/KTS-Parent-guide-to-exams/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/KTS-Parent-guide-to-exams/

Dates for your diary:
Friday| 22.4.16 | G&T Athletics Training at Ridlins, Stevenagem ¢ 3.20pm

Saturday| 23.4.16 | Bronze DofE Assessment Expedition

Monday | 25.4.16 | Bronze DofE Assessment Expeditieturns
Yr 11, 12 & 13 Senidistrict Rounders Tournament, Stevenage06pm
Tuesday| 26.4.16| Yr 7 Parents Evening (including Peripatetic Consultations fod 3Y4pm-7.30pm
Year 8 HPV Vaccinations, all day, K7
A2 & A level PE moderation
Wednesday 27.4.16| Yr 11, 12 & 13 Seniéthletics ChampionshipStevenages-6.30pm

Thursday| 28.4.16| Yr 12 Art/Pleatography AS Examll Day

Yr 713 County Athletics Combined Events Championships, \&drBay
Yr7 & §7KA, 7TA, Yr 8 Set 1) Junior Maths Challenge, Period 8,20&120pm
Friday| 29.4.16| Yr 12 Art/Photography AS ExaAll Day
Visitors from Moldoval0.3611.30 all day

Chelse& Choice
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Alto Ego creative solutits visited the year 9 studentsy Tuesday and delivered a 40 minute play called

/| KSt aSIQa OK2AO0S3I ol & Sdvlcalgll Chielséh whvhadWden sextalNexploged |
from the age of 14. The actd@snergetic and emotional performance delivered a strong message and

raised awareness of child sexual exploitatidineir final message teear 9, supported by the song By

Great Big Worldwas Say Something! Sensitive issues like child exploitation need to be talked about so |
SyO02dzN» 3S ff &SIFENJI ¢ addzRSyida G2 akKlINB Id K2YS

Biology Olympiadstudents earn Silver & Bronze

Three KTS Year 13 Biologists have won silver and bronze medals in the national Biology Olympiad. Along
with more than 6,000 students from over 500 schools, they sat two demanding hour long papers designed
to stretch and chadinge the most able biology students.

Building on other medal successes over the past few years, Kate Bennett and Bethany Jones came away
with bronze medals for attaining in the top 15% of results,, whilst Amelia Ellis walked away with a Silver
medal and$ amongst the top 10% of results across the whole country.

Students from many from top private schools enter the Olympiad so to have won three medals is a great
achievement and the students should be really proud of themselves.

lye ,SIENIMH . A2f23A430&8 AYUSNBAGSR Ay SYyuSNRy3a yS§
Chantrell for more details.

Hertfordshire County Junior Fencing Championships

Dylan Daniel (8 Knights) took part in the Hertfordshire U14 Boys foil championships at Hertfordshire
University Campus in Hatfield off' 2pril. Inhis preliminary pool of 7 fencers Dylan dropped only 3 hits
winning 6 out of 6 fights to begin the direct elimination (knack) stage ranked No 1.

He then went on to win his Quarter final -#0and the semfinal 105 to set up a final against the no.3
ranked fencer Tiger Campbéfates from Fencers Club London. In a hard fought final Dylan was never
behind and kept his nerve to remain unbeaten and wir8liaking the cup and gold medal as the under 14
boys Hertfordshire County Champiowell done Dylan!



CSENI T tENBYyGaQ 99SyAay3
Thank you to all those who have made appointments for the Year 7 Parents' Evening being held on
Tuesday 28 April.

There are still a few Parents/Guardians who haven't yet booked appointm®@tgsse be aware that the
online booking system closes &riday 22° April @ 11pm.

All students are expected to attend and wearing full school uniform.

If you have any problems with making appointments, please don't hesitate in contacting me.
Mrs K CurtisYear 7 Leader

Library News

elebrating 400 years

o

Shakespeare C

Throughout the year thabdrary will be hosting a series events TR
and activities celebrating arguably the greatest ever play write | preseniSiL
Mr William Shakespeare (1564616). el i

Displays, posters, and adgtiescan be seenvithin the library
and school corridors, and later in the term we will be hosting a
after school screening af piece of live theatre. More details to
follow.

This is an International celebration, with a huge wealth of
information accessibla libraries,on TV andviathe Internd.
Here are just a few sites aments you might want to explore.

BBC CBBC Shakespeare: Games, Clips, Facts
http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/curations/shakespeare

Posters
Carelpress.co.uk

30th ApAl Plymouth

Book Review Librarian Theatre
http://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/genre/sha/Shakespeare |kt B mremineses ik
400-Anniversary.html

Hertfordshire

Mrs Evans, M Rogers, Mrs Martin and Mrs Boddy

ACT / SING / DANGESUMMER SKILLS!
Youth Music Theatre are holding Summer Skills Courses from July through to August across the UK for
people aged 1%, 21.


http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/curations/shakespeare
http://carelpress.co.uk/
http://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/genre/sha/Shakespeare-400-Anniversary.html
http://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/genre/sha/Shakespeare-400-Anniversary.html

The week long residential course will be in our area, Hemel Hempst&gd™Augustand offers fun and
creative training to help build confidence and learn essential performing arts skills. Contact
www.youthmusitheatreuk.orgor call 02085637725 for further details on other venues, dates, cost etc.

ht9b !!'5L¢Lhb{ F2N YWtFid@E May.R GKS DAlFyid tSFHOKQ
Herts County Youth Theatre with Watford Palace Theatre will be visiting Knights Templar School to hold
open auditions from 4png 6pm.

The workshop auditions are open to anyone in school dgsgl19 wishing to perform or hold a production
role. Rehearsals will be in the Summer holiday and Mondays and Wednesdays during September and
October. The performances will be during October half term.

Those interested should speak to Mr Sills or epaiticipation@watfordpalacetheatre.co.uk call 01923
810307.

ESTeam plant nursery trees at Ivel Springs

A small group of students met during the holidays to firstly to dig up the sapling trees that we planted
three years ago behind the tech block. They have grown a lot since that time and we have then planted in
the copse at Ivel Springs. This was part of schools project to grow on trees and then plant them out in the
community. Thank you to the support from Phil Charsley of Friends of Badmdn Spaces.



http://www.youthmusictheatreuk.org/
mailto:participation@watfordpalacetheatre.co.uk

Music News
Congratulations to Gabriel Taylor (year 8) who has been selected to play violin in thg Netio / KA f R NS
Youth Orchestra.

Gabriel also entered the Royal Opera House Fanfare Competition and was shortlisted as one of the top 30
submitted fanfares.

A reminder that the rehearsals for all Music Tour ensembles are now taking p&taeents comig on
G2dzNJ aK2dzZ R F2tft2¢ (KS ad@muSic ktsStddndi My yedelairegalar A (i G S
updates and information.

l'a LI NG 2F GKA&a @Sl NRA . | f Rt Bpe@asulaiilltake pface ol KS Yy A
Saturday 1% May at 7.30pm.

Tickets for this evepopular concert are now on sale and can be purchased online via Wisepay, from the
School Reception or from Baldock Community Centre and are priced at £8.00 (£5.00 Concession).

Beer, wine and soft drinks canbe purcBa® | & G KS O2y OSNI FNRY (GKS Y¢{
Congratulations to the following musicians for passing their recent Rockschool drum exams:

Christopher Saunders Grade 1 Merit
Katie Allerton Grade 2 Pass
Lily Robertson Grade 2 Merit
Liyath Welikala Grade 2 Merit
Roisin Beck Grade 3 Merit
Freddie Reilly Grade 3 Pass

Arts Award Bronze for ALL Year 8

The Creative and Performing Arts Faculty have included an added bandié na G SN Qa LINR2S
The Art, Drama and Music departments have been working together to allow all Year 8 students to
O2YLX SGS ' NIa !'6FNR . NRYyT ST 6KAOK Aa | ylLGaAz2yl ¢
engagement in the ast All students will complete the tasks involved in Arts Award Bronze as the activities
promote excellent study skills. Tasks will be completed during timetabled lessons and through homework.
In order to gain certification, the cost would normally be £20 person, however, we have been able to
secure some funding so that KTS students will receive a reduced cost for certification. More details will be
sent via IATouch in the next few weeks.

Arts Award Bronze is split into four parts. The table bedbaws in which subject the tasks will be
completed.

Arts Award Part | Subject Task

Part A Drama Explore the arts as a participant by developing your
performance skills.

Part B Music Explore the arts as an audience member by reviewing
music concert of different styles of music.

Part C Art Research into a famous artist in order to inspire your g
art work.

Part D Drama Share a skill you have learnt in drama to others.

We know some students already have Bronze Arts Award, so please contact Mr Sills
(ASills@ktemplar.herts.sch.ulibout this and if you wish your child to explore how to progress onto Arts
Award Silver.



mailto:ASills@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk

French horn star, 18, taking on world's best in Radio Two competition

#======Ben ready to be bold as
brass in battle for crown

by James Scott
jamesscott@thecometnet

A teenager is hoping to do his
Baldock school proud by taking
home the Radio 2 Young Brass Award
crown for 2016.

French horn extraordinaire Ben
Goldscheider - who attends Knights
Templar School - is taking on the
world’s best at the Northern College
of Music in Manchester tomorrow
evening.

Ben - who has also been named a
finalist in the brass category of BBC
Four’s Young Musician competition

has been playing the French horn
since the age of nine, and has always
wanted to increase the popularity of
the lesser played brass instrument.

The 18-year-old, who lives in
Ashwell, was the only teenager
taking part in last year's event, but is
determined to go one better by
winning it.

“I know the process so [ am quite
hopeful,” Ben said: “Especially as
last year I had a nightmare when my
instrument malfunctioned halfway
through my performance.

M Bold as brass: Ben Goldscheider

“Playing the French Horn is quite
unique.

“There are loads of pieces which
can be played with other brass
instruments, but only two specifi-
cally for the French Horn.

“It can be quite difficult balancing
my academic work with playing in

competitions, but my school have
been unbelievably supportive.

“My headteacher has really been
pushing the arts.”

Headteacher Tim Litchfield said:
“Ben is a wonderful musician and we
are so proud that he is a Knights
Templar student.

“I recently heard him play a near
faultless 15 minute recital, all from
memory and with such maturity and
musicianship - quite extraordinary.

“I love the fact that he takes risks
in his playing, really challenging
himself and his technique.

“Whenever he has a spare minute
during the day he can be found prac-
tising in the school hall, but always
practising to improve - how he
balances his academic work with
playing the French Horn, I have no
idea.”

On the night the four talented
yvoung players will perform for the
title alongside the Grimethorpe
Colliery Band as the judges decide
who should take the coveted award
for 2016.

The final is being broadcast live
from Manchester on BBC Radio 2 at
8pm tomorrow.

YFIVINIINININNNG

Parent & Carers
Coffee Morning

LDBDDBDBBLDLBBDLDLLDDLLLLDLLD

Thursday 5" May
10.00am - 12.00pm

Baldock Fire station Community Room

Is your child struggling at home or in school?

Do you feel supported? Are you able to cope?

Do you understand what you are being told?
Do you want to know more about?

ADHD

Conduct Disorder
Challenging Behaviour
Plus a speaker on Cognitive Behaviour Therapy

Then come and meet the local Family Support Weorker and
Pastoral Care Team from Brandles School. An opportunity for a
cup of coffee and informal chat let us see if we can put your

mind at rest. If we're unable to help then we will do our best to

make sure that we find someone who can |

VIFIVIVIIVNNINNS
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Meet your new Deputy Head Boy and Girl!

Ben Witham Deputy Head Boy

Ben performed superbly well throughout the application and interview process
for the role of Deputy Head Boy and we are confident that his experience and vast
skill set will be put taooduse in hisiew role.

Ben is currently studying 8iology, Psychology, EthicsPhilosophy and Statistics.
Although Ben has a very heavy workload with such challenging subjects, he has
excelled at making time for a range of other activitiesth in ard out of school.
Throughout this academic year, Ben has worked as a mentor to students in key
stage 3, providing excellent support and advice, as well as liaisagature and
confident manner with relevant Year Leadeas and when required.

During hg time at KTS, Ben has been heavily involved in school productions and
this year worked as an integral member of gigth form revueast.

hdziaARS 2F a0OK22f> .SyQa OFNAyYy3 |yYyR IAGAY3I yI (dz
the SamdlA G yQa a F WEAAGSYSNR® . rShyfs oppartunitystd Begirh je3 |
initiative he has shown to seek out such an opportunity is a true testament to his outgoing personality.

Hannah EvensDeputy Head Girl

Hannah also perforne superbly well through the application and interview
process, articulating her thoughts and ideas in a very professional manner when
challenged with tough questions by Mrs Hopkins and Mr Raymen.

Hannah is currently studyindVaths, Further Maths, Historyand English
Literature performing very well across the boar8he hadeen a part of the
same mentoring initiative as Ben, providing a very caring and thoughtful approach
to the pupils she helpdn addition, Hannah has worked as part of the youth
branch of the Baldock Rotary Club, known beract. Through this initiative,
Hannah has been involved with the organisation of events both within school and
the local community. Hannah is also a keen musician and has represented the
senior choir this year.

Outside of school, Hannah has demonstrated her interest in Musical Theatre
through her involvement in productions and related activities.

We are confident that we have appointed 2 excellent students to the assigned roles and expect them to
make a fantastic autribution during their time as part of the Senior Prefect Team!



studentfinance Student finance deadline

eng|and A reminder to all year 13 students and their parents that the deadline for
— applications to be made for student finance Fsiday 27 May 2016.1t is
imperative thatapplications are submitted on time to avoid the risk of not

getting sufficient finance to start a university or college course in September. It is also crucial that
applications are not left to the last minute, as complications or a late national su@gpbtitations can still
result in students not receiving their money on time.
A reminder that students who have decided to defer entry to university need not apply for finance this year
and instead should apply in 2017.

KTS students visit Auschwitz
Earlier this week Mila Vasey and Alex Massie (year 12) travelled to Poland for a day trip to Auschwitz, the
former Nazi concentration camp.

This initiative was made available through tHelocaust Education Trustjth Alex and Mila representing
KTS among{00 students from all over the UK.

In a recent conversation with Mila she stated:

Wfound the visit interesting but also rather disturbing. Seeing personal effects of so many of the people that
were sent to the gas chambers, or stayed in one of the samas rathedaunting. Howevel, now believe

that | have a more thoroughnderstanding of what actually happened in the Auschwitz caandss a

result, evengreatersorrowfor the victimsQ




dxth form studentworks with young readers

On Wednesday 1% March, | accompanied argup of very
talented readers from Years 7 and 10 visit Hitchin Girl&
School to take part in the North Herts Book/Author everit.
worked with a specific group of KTS students throughout {
RIeQa S Jdivyblied stual¢atsaading books which have
been selected by local librarians, and then discussing the
small groups. The books discussed by the Year 7 reaM
included: The Bubblewrap Badyy Phil EarleCurses and Smoksg
by Vicky Alvearand Smart by Kim SlatéfheYea 10 students
discussedlifferent novels such aBomb Maketby Claire McFallve were liardy E. Lockheart, anbhe Art
of Being Normaby Lisa Williamson.

The students were very enthusiastic, ang
shared their opinions on all of the books. A
the end of the discussionsstudents were |3
provided with voting slips, to cast votes og
their favourite books. We were ver
honouredto be joined by the author Nikk
Sheehan, who won the North Herts Bod
Event in 2015, with her booW?2 K2 C

YTl NRAa Mikki A spak& about her
experlences of being an author, as well as her passion for books, inspiring
of the students who took part in this event to go into writing. Nikki went on
announce the winners of the voting and gave students the opportunity o
to her, as well aget their books signed. The event finished on a high note, 8@
it was thoroughly enjoyedly all Here are some quotesbout the dayfrom the students:

"This event was interesting and | met new peofttam Wasilewskivear §
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NEB IRRLS Mltchell (Year 7)

'| enjoyed the experience and had fun doin@Hharlotte Watson (Year 10)
'Lots of debates and books, and puns, lotpuwfs'Amber Cummins (Year 10)
(Written by Georgia Piggotyear 13)

; KTS student secures apprenticeship opportunity
@ AlRBUS Congratulations to Matthew Dyne (year 13) who beat
= 150 other applicants in his quest to secure a highly
sought after apprenticeship witAirbus Defence and SpaiceStevenage.

Matthew has always demonstrated a passion for engineering and a vast technieal s
set, throughout much of his work with technical theatre as part of school production
through his Product Design A Level studassyell as experiencing numerous
engineeringvorkshops.

Matthew was shortlisted for interview with 13 other candidates out of 150 applicants
and suitably impressed his employers by securing a place as 1 of just 6 apprenticeships.

Congratulations to Matthew othis fantastic achievement.



Emil Daleaccept talented KTS student into their ranks

Talented KTS student Georgina PaNisld (year 13) has worked tirelessly towards
her aspirations of working in Musical Theatre and recently she got some news to
suggest hat her efforts have paid off!

Georgina performed wonderfully at a series of auditions to secure a place at the
highly regardedEmil Dale Academy, Hitchim study Musical Theatre.

The competition for places &mil Dalas fierce and Georgina has done
exeeptionally well to make strides towards achieving her ultimatel-goall done
Georgina

On the road to succes®kebecca Maynard

Rebecca Maynard is a year 13 statieho has been
involved in compative cycling for the last eight years.
Starting at a young age, Rebecca has gained an appreciajigig:
for the sport and the skill set it require€ycle racing has A
taken Rebecca all ovéne country for national and regional
competitionsas well & travelling abroad to race in
International youth tours.

There are six main discipéis within cycling and Rebecca has
competed in three of these; roattack (velodrome) and cycloross

(a mixture of road and mountaibiking). Within these dtiplines she
has achieved a range of resuitem high pgaced finishes in road
national competitiongo winning the regional cycloross league.

This has been recognised to the extent that this year Rebecca has
been selected to race for a sponsored team. The team is receiving
team bikes, kit, mechanics and financial support from Kinetic Cycles
and Welwyn Wheelers. Thelr alm this yé&aa top ten finish in the
National2 2 YSy Q&
series(currently &).

As a petite woman Rebecca has to race with ladies who are
to twice her size and has therefore had to learn to be aggress
in her racing. Howevecycling is a very social spai very few
arguments occur off the bike in comparison to when the ladie
are racing. Individually Rebecca aspires to get®ategory 2
licence this yeatthis is similar to a league system where point
are qained by high placing in races. Laura Trotffguens at elite
level and Rebecca is therefore only two levels below Laura!!
wSo6SO0I Qa vy $hE lletcliwdnd Grand Rix 6n36 A
Juneglook out for her if you are there!

Over the years of racing Rebecca has gained a love for her sp
which sheintends to continue throughout university, both as a
racer and a volunteeRebecca intends to study Biology at
Manchester University.







